


 
 

The purchase in question is replacing our current Cougar mascot with a new one. 
The current mascot’s condition is indicating the need for replacement.  

  
Student Council manages the costume and determined this was an important 

purchase for their student events. They elected to use their Student Council funds 
that are student raised and purchases are based on club votes. 

 

 
What was this purchase for? 

 
 
This was apparel for dance performances. Site administration confirmed prior to 

making the requisition that these items would be worn over other clothing items. 
 

 
 

9.3 Second Read and Approval of DJE Bidding/Purchasing Procedures 
 

How often is this done? 
“Financial Records regarding accounting for expenditures. The District’s auditors, 

the Board and ultimately the Auditor General’s office provide oversight.” 
 

Financial Services annually reviews contracts and reviews all expenditures for 

compliance. 

 
Can we include this? 
 

The district can include this in the regulation.  
 



 

 
 

 
 

9.5 Approval of 2025-2026 Course Guides for High School, Middle School, 
Special Education, and Higley Virtual Academy 

 
SPED- List separately 

 

High School- List separately-I’d like to see if we can have this changed before the 
agenda is public. 

Instead of Sensitive, this should say explicit or maybe Sensitive/Explicit Material * 
and maybe have an asterisk next to the courses so parents are aware which courses 

this applies to. 

 
 

 Sensitive material is more than just sexually explicit content that teachers need to 

provide a permission slip prior to teaching the content.  Content from multiple 

subject areas fall into these categories and adding an asterisk will be much more 

confusing to parents.  The important part of this process is the communication from 

the teachers to the parents and students at the start of the school year. 

 

Historically the course guides have all been approved as a block and we recommend 

that we continue this same format. It is imperative that we have approval for all 

guides during this meeting so that we can start the course request process in 

January.  This drives staffing decisions as we determine the number of sections 

based upon course requests.  




